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Report on the audit of the financial statements

Opinion

In our opinion, Partners Group Generations Fund’s financial statements:

• give a true and fair view of the financial position of the Company and its sub-fund as at 
31 December 2017 and of the net expenses and the net capital gains on the scheme property of
the Company and its sub-fund for the year then ended; and

• have been properly prepared in accordance with United Kingdom Generally Accepted Accounting
Practice (United Kingdom Accounting Standards, comprising FRS 102 “The Financial Reporting
Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of Ireland”, and applicable law), the Statement of
Recommended Practice for UK Authorised Funds, the Collective Investment Schemes
sourcebook and the Instrument of Incorporation.

Partners Group Generations Fund (the “company”) is an Open Ended Investment Company (‘OEIC’)
with a single sub-fund. The financial statements of the company comprise the financial statements
of its sub-fund. We have audited the financial statements, included within the Annual Report &
Financial Statements (the “Annual Report”), which comprise: the balance sheet as at 31 December
2017; the statement of total return, the statement of change in net assets attributable to
shareholders and cash flow statement for the year then ended; the distribution tables; and the notes
to the financial statements, which include a description of the significant accounting policies.

Basis for opinion

We conducted our audit in accordance with International Standards on Auditing (UK) (“ISAs (UK)”)
and applicable law. Our responsibilities under ISAs (UK) are further described in the Auditors’
responsibilities for the audit of the financial statements section of our report. We believe that the
audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion.

Independence

We remained independent of the company in accordance with the ethical requirements that are
relevant to our audit of the financial statements in the UK, which includes the FRC’s Ethical
Standard, and we have fulfilled our other ethical responsibilities in accordance with these
requirements.

Conclusions relating to going concern

We have nothing to report in respect of the following matters in relation to which ISAs (UK) require
us to report to you when: 

• the Authorised Corporate Director’s use of the going concern basis of accounting in the
preparation of the financial statements is not appropriate; or 

• the Authorised Corporate Director has not disclosed in the financial statements any identified
material uncertainties that may cast significant doubt about the company’s or its sub-fund’s
ability to continue to adopt the going concern basis of accounting for a period of at least twelve
months from the date when the financial statements are authorised for issue.

However, because not all future events or conditions can be predicted, this statement is not a
guarantee as to the company’s or the sub-fund’s ability to continue as a going concern.








